Refink

## Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, March 11, 1985

Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein, John J. Jones,

Meeting was called to order at 7:30PM with the Pledge of Allegiance. Checks were signed as well as building permits for Michael & Nancy Oldershaw.

Sure Haven Farm and John Dunlap.

Value of two acres to come out of CUV to be checked with real estate or United Appraisal.

Letter to go to Town of Orford informing them of satisfaction with work being done by United Appraisal.

Minutes of last weeks meeting were read and approved by Selectmen.

Clark Craig Jr, Road Agent will see that the School Gym is set up for Town Meeting.

K. Ring will check on the intercom to see that it is set up for Town Meeting. She will also check with Mr. Do Ihouse to see the gym is open.

West St. has started to sag again. Road Agent will have to keep his eye on it. Jamison Ave. had some fill put on the pot holes today.

Selectmen read over the computer contract and handed it over to Lloyd to read and make a decision on. Lloyd did not like the contract nor did the selectmen. A call is to be made to Hillsboro to see if they are satisfied with the service on their computer. Too many loop holes in the contract. If a call is placed for service and the fault is not the hardware, a charge of \$80 will be made. No one knows enough about the computer to know when a fault is the hardware. No decision was made at this time on the contract.

Lloyd Hendersan, and Bob Flanders as Moderator, met with the Selectmen to determine if the petition from Mr. & Mrs. Francis has enough signatures of land in the rural area to be effective.

It was explained to the selectmen that all land must be identified by the landowner who signed the petition. Many acres of land were not identified by the signing party. They signed a petition with perhaps one tax map number on it and not the numbers of all of their property.

Mr. Flanders had checked with one property owner and was told the lot number was not on the petition but would be added later. At least three large land owners voiced wanting to withdraw their petition. This can not be done. Lloyd explained to the Francis' lawyer the error of not having the property all identified as required by the RSA.

John asked Lloyd to explain just what they were voting on. Is the petition effective or not.

Katherine Ring and Rachel Reinstein voted no. John Jones under advice of council voted no. Decision was made from evidence presented.

The petition must be posted and announced by the Moderator as having been received but not effective.

A call was placed asking if all who are on Town Sewer must be on Town Water. If property is within 100 feet of the sewer, they must hook up to the sewer but not the water.

Brian Brown was asked for a set of keys to the police station. A set will be given to the real estate. Brian explained who was using the space that is for rent and selectmen asked that it be left empty for a possible rental.

Brian and Chris have been real busy at the college. They received at least eight calls this past week.

K. Ring mentioned all the dogs roaming around Town. Brian was told to start enforcing the \$100 fine. The dog ordinance is to be placed in the paper again. Brain was asked where the money for fines goes since the Town has not seen any of it. Brian will check why the Town has not received any of the fines.

Selectmen talked over the amount they will borrow on TAN. Final decision will be made after Town Meeting.

Daniel Grants' permit is in violation. Permit was for house, old house to be removed once new one was livable. No mention on permit of business going in.

A letter agreeing with the Town of Hillsboro on the work to be done on Rte. 202 is to be mailed to Selectmen. Copy to John Chandler and Howard Humphrey.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00

ems